
      

    To commemorate the 25th anniversary of the 

Challenger tragedy, the West Virginia University 

McNair Scholars Program held its inaugural McNair 

reunion banquet on June 24, 2011.  The successful event 

attracted more than 60 WVU McNair alumni and 

faculty.  WVU President, Jim Clements, delivered an 

opening speech at the banquet.  The night was filled with 

good food, laughter and memories.  McNair alumni 

spoke about their journey and transformation from an 

undergraduate to a graduate student.  The messages 

shared were inspiring to the new scholars who had just 

begun their pursuit of academic research.    

 

        

 

             

    

 

 

 

 

 

    

    

 

 

     

 

 

 

       

     Guest speaker and McNair alumna, Dr. Brianne Williams, who received her Ph.D. in Aerospace 

Engineering from Old Dominion University in August 2010, spoke of the challenges that related to her 

doctoral program and how the McNair program had prepared her for those challenges.  Among the 

audience members was the Keynote speaker of the evening, Carl McNair, brother of the late astronaut, 

Dr. Ronald E. McNair.  The memorable evening ended with an open mic session.  McNair Scholars had 

the opportunity to speak about the McNair program, what it meant to them, and how it has helped them 

to focus on their academic goals. 

    McNair alumna, Dr. Eunice Rohrer, summed up the special occasion with these words: ñThe 

opportunity to see and hear from McNair Scholars from the past decade who had accomplished their 

dreams and become doctors, professors, and highly successful professionals was a tremendous blessing 

and an encouragement to all who attended.  As each former scholar came to the podium to share, the 

room full of new scholars was breathlessly silent.  Then the words of victory and encouragement to 

pursue dreams were met with a resounding applause from the audience. Carl McNair exhorted McNair 

Scholars in all phases of achievement to live to the fullest of their potential and hold nothing back." 
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First McNair Scholars Reunion 

Dr. Eunice Wine of 2001 (L) and Dr. Brianne      

Williams of 2003 (R) were among the first McNair 

alumni to have proudly attained their doctorates. 

2011 McNair Scholar, Matt Bologna, greeted 

WVU President Clements at the reception. 

2010 McNair Scholar, Tahrea Flemming, pictured 

with Carl McNair 



McNair Graduating Class of May 2011 

      

Congratulations and best of luck to our May 2011 graduates.  Pictured front row (L-R): Ashtin Larkin, Can-

dice Arnwine, Leah Lowe, and Taylor Mikalik; back row (L-R): Honietia Morgan, Melinda Evick, Sonia Ha-

midi, Alexandra Castillo, and Adil Moghal.  Their graduation banquet was held on April 17, 2011.   

 

Alexandra Castillo and Adil   

Moghal are both attending The 

Ohio State University doctorate 

programs in Political Science and 

Biochemistry respectively.  Leah 

Lowe, Candice Arnwine and    

Taylor Mikalik are begining their 

masterôs studies in Social Work at 

WVU.  Sonia Hamidi is pursuing 

her Doctor of Audiology degree at 

WVU.  Ashtin Larkin is returning 

to the west coast to pursue a    

masterôs degree in Criminal Justice 

at California State University - 

Long Beach.   

2011 Doctoral Recipients 

     We are proud to report that three of our alumni 

received their doctorates in August, 2011: Dr. 

Eunice Wine (2001), Dr. Katrina McCoy (2004), 

and Dr. Amy Ritterbusch (2004). 

     Dr. Eunice Wine (pictured on right) graduated 

from Old Dominion University with a Ph.D. in 

Higher Education Administration.  Dr. Amy Ritter-

busch received her doctorate in International Rela-

tions from Florida International University 

(pictured on left with advisor Dr. Patricia Price) 

and recently accepted a tenure-track position at 

Universidad de los Andes in Bogot§, Colombia, 

where she continues the line of research that she 

started as a McNair Scholar.  Dr. Katrina McCoy 

graduated with a Ph.D. in Clinical Psychology from 

West Virginia University. 


